
The Providence Police Department recognizes that officers will encounter incidents
where an individual, i.e.: witness, suspect, or victim, may be transported to an area
hospital for treatment of injuries prior to the conclusion of an investigation..  While
conducting any investigation, it may be necessary to speak to one of these individuals
inside or outside of the hospital facility.  Therefore, it is important to reiterate the
following guidelines when encountering one of these situations:

Unless exigent circumstances occur, officers and/or supervisors shall attempt to speak
with the treating physician prior to questioning any subject in hospital care.  In the event
a subject cannot be questioned immediately or the investigation will require questioning
outside of the hospital facility, officers and/or supervisors shall speak to the treating
physician regarding the duration the individual will be in hospital custody. In the interest
of protecting the health and safety of all persons, arrangements shall be made to
transport any subject for questioning only after the hospital has completed medical
treatment and released the individual from its’ care.

An officer may be required to be “short posted” at the hospital facility, as determined by
the O.I.C., until the completion of such medical treatment.
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